Agenda Report

September 22, 2003

To: City Council
From: City Manager
Subject: Authorization to Enter into a Contract with Spiniello Companies, to Provide

Labor and Materials for Water Main Line Installations in Orange Grove
Boulevard, Marengo Avenue, Los Robles Avenue, and Orange Grove
Boulevard/Colorado Boulevard for the Water and Power Department,
Specification WD-03-02

RECOMMENDATION
It is recommended that the City Council:

(i) Accept the bid dated September 2, 2003 submitted by Spiniello Companies, in
response to Specification WD-03-02 for providing labor and materials for Water
Main Line Installations for Pasadena Water and Power;

(i) Reject all other bids; and

(iii)  Authorize a contract not to exceed $2,431,340.
BACKGROUND

Specification WD-03-02 provides for installation of water mains in Orange Grove
Boulevard, Marengo Avenue, Los Robles Avenue, and Orange Grove
Boulevard/Colorado Boulevard in Pasadena. This main replacement project is part of
the Water System Master Plan recommendation that was completed and adopted by
Council in 2003.

The Notice Inviting Bids for Specification WD-03-02 was published in the Pasadena

Journal on August 7, 2003. In response to the Notice Inviting Bids, six contractors
received the Specification. Bids were received from three contractors as follows:
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Bidders Total Bid Price
Spiniello Companies $2,210,309.00
W_.A. Rasic Construction Co., Inc. $3,481,570.94
Perry C. Thomas Construction, Inc. $3,588,378.00

Spiniello Companies, Inc. is the lowest responsive bidder and complies in all respects
with the requirements of the Specification. Staff recommends that the City Council
award a contract to Spiniello Companies, Inc. The engineer’s estimate for this work is
$2,100,000. The award includes the bid price and a contingency of 10% to
accommodate any necessary change orders.

Base Bid $2,210,309.00
10% Contingency $ 221,031.00
Total Contract Price $2,431,340 .00

The proposed contract is in compliance with the Competitive Bidding and Purchasing
Ordinance P.M.C. 4.08.

FISCAL IMPACT

Funds for construction of water mains are provided for in the adopted Fiscal Year 2003-
2004 Capital Improvement Budget, Account 1021.

Respectfully submitted,

Cyn hia J. Kurtz
City Manager
Prepared by:

Jousfh b Gcke
Joseph K. Gachiri

Civil Engineer
Water and Power Department

Approved by:

General Manager
Water and Power Department



